Coca-Cola response to Dream for Darfur

11 December 2007

The Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Coca-Cola and 18 other companies to respond to concerns raised in the following items about the companies’ actions, as sponsors of the 2008 Beijing Olympics, with regard to China's role in Sudan and Darfur:
· "Olympic sponsors faulted for inactivity on Darfur", Daniel Trotta, Reuters, 26 Nov 2007:
www.reuters.com/article/worldNews/idUSN2641581820071126
· "Olympic Sponsors 'Silently Complicit' in China's Support of Darfur Genocide, Says Human Rights Group", Olympic Dream for Darfur, 26 Nov 2007: www.dreamfordarfur.org/TheCampaign/CorporateSponsorInitiative/2008OlympicCorporateSponsorDarfurReportCard/PressReleaseCorporateSponsorReportCard/tabid/278/Default.aspx
· "2008 Olympic Corporate Sponsor Darfur Report Card": www.dreamfordarfur.org/TheCampaign/CorporateSponsorInitiative/2008OlympicCorporateSponsorDarfurReportCard/tabid/276/Default.aspx
In response, Coca-Cola sent the following statement:

Over the past few months our Company has engaged in good faith dialogue with Dream for Darfur to share information about programs we are supporting in Sudan aimed at rebuilding sustainable communities in that country.  We welcome the opportunity to share with you below the same information we shared with Dream for Darfur and other stakeholders. 

Because of the extraordinary urgency of Darfur’s plight, The Coca-Cola Company is reinvesting its profits from Sudan back into the country and has currently committed more than $5 million over the next three years for programs aimed at rebuilding sustainable communities there.  We will continue to explore additional community investment opportunities with our local bottling partner as well. While The Coca-Cola Company has no direct investment in Sudan, it derives profit from the sale of beverage bases to a Sudanese bottling partner.   

We are working and will continue to work through international NGOs and local organizations on the ground in Sudan to support humanitarian aid and relief and rehabilitation efforts, with a particular focus on water-related projects in the country.  The Coca-Cola funding will help provide new sources of water where people are living temporarily or are settling permanently; and support water and sanitation projects to assist people’s return to their homes and communities. 

And following up on our previous donation to humanitarian aid in Sudan through the Red Cross, our commitment includes an additional $750,000 per year for three years to the Red Cross to provide relief to people in communities in Darfur who have been displaced or been victims of violence in that region’s long-standing conflict. 

Our Company is also partnering  with the UN Global Compact and IBLF to host a series of multi-stakeholder forums focused on doing business and building sustainable communities in zones of conflict, the first of which will focus on Sudan.   

Based on this information, I hope you will agree that the Dream for Darfur Report Card does not accurately reflect the initiatives that our Company currently is supporting in Sudan, nor does it acknowledge that we have engaged with the IOC to share our concerns about the situation there.
